Student Handbook Updates for 9/26/24 Board Meeting

Video cameras

The school district will annually provide the following notice to students and parents: The Clarinda
Community School District Board of Directors has authorized the use of video cameras in school
buildings and on school grounds. The video cameras will be used to monitor student behavior, to
maintain order, and to promote and maintain a safe environment. Students and parents are hereby
notified that the content of the videotapes may be used in a student disciplinary proceeding. The content
of the videotapes are confidential student records and will be retained with other student records.
Videotapes will only be retained if necessary for use in a student disciplinary proceeding or other matter
as determined necessary by the administration. Due to legal advice, parents may only view it through a
law enforcement request.

7-12 Clarinda Online Enrollment information

Families will receive communication for an online enrollment for the school year during registration. The
deadline to enroll for online courses will be 3 school days after the beginning of the 1st semester or 3
school days after the beginning of 2nd semester. School Administration may approve individual requests
that may be deemed as unique circumstances.



